
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 5 

     77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 
CHICAGO, IL  60604-3590   

 
              REPLY TO ATTENTION OF: 
              SR-6J 

  
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
April 1, 2022  
 
Phil Richard 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) 
875 S. 4th Avenue 
Park Falls, Wisconsin 54552 
 
   

RE: Approval of Remedial Design for Surface Debris Mitigation and Wetland 
Excavation at Penta Wood Products Superfund Site, Daniels, Wisconsin 

 
Dear Mr. Richard, 
 
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) received the final Remedial Design (RD) 
report for surface debris mitigation and wetland excavation at Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site dated October 28, 2021. With this letter, EPA grants approval of the final 
RD report. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this approval, please feel free to contact me at 312-
353-9529. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Celine Wysgalla 
Remedial Project Manager 
USEPA, R5 
 
Cc   Tim Ree, GHD 

 


